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        December 16, 2022 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING  

Honorable Michelle L. Phillips  

Secretary to the Commission 

New York State Public Service Commission  

Three Empire State Plaza  

Albany, NY 12223-1350  

 

Re:  Case 19-E-0079 – In the Matter of the Continuation of Standby Rate 

Exemptions. 

 

Dear Secretary Phillips: 

 

In compliance with Ordering Clause No. 2 of the Public Service Commission’s Order 

Directing Tariff Filings (the “Order”) in the above referenced proceeding, issued and 

effective November 21, 2022, New York State Electric & Gas Corporation (“NYSEG”) 

and Rochester Gas and Electric Corporation (“RG&E”), (together the “Companies”), 

hereby file the following tariff leaves to become effective on January 1, 2023.  

 

New York State Electric & Gas Corporation 

P.S.C. No. 120 – Schedule for Electric Service 

− Leaf No. 282, Revision 4 

− Leaf No. 285, Revision 7 

 

Rochester Gas and Electric Corporation 

P.S.C. No. 19 – Schedule for Electric Service 

− Leaf No. 237, Revision 4 

− Leaf No. 240, Revision 11 

 

 

Purpose of Filing  

The Companies are filing amendments to their respective electric tariffs in compliance 

with Ordering Clause No. 2 of the Order to align the Companies standby rate 

exemptions with the other New York utilities. In accordance with the Order, the 

Companies are amending their respective standby tariffs to provide for an exemption 

from Standby Service for a customer that operates electric energy storage with a 

maximum inverter capability of up to and including 1 MW. 
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In accordance with Ordering Clause No. 3, the requirements of Public Service Law 

§66(12)(b) and 16 NYCRR §720-8.1 are waived.  

 

If there are any questions concerning this filing, please call Mike Seeley at (607)222-

6562 or me at (607)644-8773. 

     

Respectfully submitted, 

       

 
Lori A. Cole 

     Manager – Regulatory & Tariffs 

     Rates & Regulatory Economics 

Enclosures  
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